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The stationery we are using for the first page of this issue of The LOG was furnished by Mate Barry Kennedy, President, NE
Chamber of Commerce. Mate Barry’s Bio is in the “Blue Book.” If you would like for us to use your letterhead, mail 1500
sheets of your stationery to Mate Dave Atkin; 1600 Elmore Ave; Columbus, OH 43224. Thank you Mate Barry.

INTRO BY THE KEEPER OF THE LOG
Mate Hardy Smith just gave the speech at the Excitement Seminar at the US Jaycees TOYA Meeting in OrlandoFL. He has the

following message for all Mates of the CREW of the SS Fellowship: “Don't just sit there and watch the Jaycees disappear into
oblivion. It is time for them to focus their purpose for America needs them to make our communities better places to live and
train future leaders. So get up off you duffs and engage them to focus their passions as we did so the Jaycees can be a force to be
reckoned with again.”

We just completed a very successful 73" Annual CREW Reunion in Crystal River, FL March 20-22, 2009. A special Thanks
goes to my Chairman, Mate Jeff Dickson who did a good job. And a special thanks goes for Donations made by our Mates
Moton Crockett, and Kim Newlin. A good time was had by all reports.

No sooner than the 73" CREW Reunion was finished, the SS Fellowship set sail from Crystal River, FL for New Orleans, LA
where the 74" Annual CREW Reunion will be held at the Intercontinental Hotel and Convention Center June 4-6, 2010 in
conjunction with the US Jaycees Annual Year-End 2010 Convention. We will be at a 4 star diamond hotel in the French
Quarter, Intercontinental Hotel & Resorts. With a room rate of only $109/night plus tax, it’s a great opportunity to see the
French Quarter. In 2010, the US Jaycees have elected to have one meeting per year and it is assumed that all annual events will
take place at this meeting.

Since I also keep the Roster, I have noticed a decline in the number of members of the Crew. Losses due to deaths combined
with fewer nominations are factors contributing to this decline. Many current logs are returned and I fear many may be deceased
that we are unaware of. Even with those US Jaycee officers who become automatic members (Mates) at the end of their tour of
duty Dec 31, 2009, we will have a net loss of Mates. While keeping the roster, I have also noticed that since 1970 we have had
fewer nominations of past State Presidents where as prior to 1970, over 80% of past State Presidents were nominated as Mates of
the CREW. I would ask that you consider nominating your past State Presidents for membership who are not current members.
Procedures to nominate to the CREW of the SS Fellowship are contained elsewhere in this issue of the LOG

Your continued financial Support is still needed for the Publication of the LOG. Contributions are needed for the next issue
and/or ideas on how to raise the $1200 needed to publish each issue. Details on how to donate and the list of Donors for this
Issue of the LOG are listed later.

Tele: (402) 474-4422 e-mail: bkennedy @nechamber.com 1320 Li PO B
incoln Mall 0. Box 95128
FAX: (402) 474-5681 http://www.nechamber.com ne Lincoln, NE 68509



The 4™ Addendum to the Blue Book “A History of the CREW 2004" is being collected now by Mate Mary Sawyer that will be
the final edition of the Blue Book. Please make sure your Bio makes it in this historical document of the CREW. Mate Mary
who is Co-Keeper of the LOG (Special Projects) has done a fantastic job in putting these addendums together. For those who
want to get this addendum and all others except for the obsolete roster, see latter part of this LOG where Mate Mary discusses
how to order your Blue Book for a $50 dollar donation which includes all addendums as well information on submitting your
Jaycee Bio-Sketch if you haven’t done so.

Don’t forget to submit news items for the next LOG issue to Mate Calvin Baerveldt, Co-Keeper of the LOG(Editor) by email to
jci36419@gmail.com or to 7892 Hammond Parkway, Laurel, MD, 20723.

Some sad news to report is the Loss of Mate Wayne Field, Co-Keeper of the LOG(Historian) last February which will be
discussed in more detail latter under Davey Junes Locker in this issue.

KIM NEWLIN has been confirmed by the Steerage Committee as the Permanent 4" "KEEPER OF THE LOG" which Mate Bob
Lindholm announced to Mate Kim at the 73" Crew Reunion in Crystal River, FL.

Submitted by Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG, 12455 SW g7t CT, Miami, FL 33176, phone 305-238-6738 or e-mail:

jcisenator(@msn.com.

WELCOME ABOARD NEW MATES OF THE CREW OF THE SS FELLOWSHIP

Mate Kevin Faherty nominated Mate David R. Gilkeson from Katy, TX. Mate David is a Finance/COO of the Westchase
District. He is married to Lisa and has a son Age 5. Mate David was President of the TX Jaycees in 1993/94 and his home
Chapter is the Alief Jaycees which he was a Charter member in 1983. He was President of the TX JCI Senate in 1997/98 &
Commander of the TX Rattlesnake Corps 2003/04. He can be reached at gilkeson@swbell.net.

Mate Bob Gosh nominated in Mate Ken Joyner of the Fort Valley Jaycees. Mate Ken is retired from Fort Valley State
University. Mate Ken was President of the GA JCI Senate in 1988/89 and is an expert in doing Websites. He is married to Dr.
Sharon S. Joyner. Mate Ken can be contacted at kenniej@alltel.net.

Mate Marlin Sanny nominated in Mate Lea Ann Ford-Smith who was a Charter member of the Pony Express Jaycees in 1984.
She is a past ID VP of the NE Jaycees 1997/98. She is Senior Programmer Analyst at CSI and is married to Bill Smith and has
two grown children. She can be reached at lea59833@yahoo.com.

Welcome aboard all three new Mates. Submitted by Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG.

74™ ANNUAL REUNION OF THE CREW OF THE SS FELLOWSHIP

The Intercontinental Hotel and Resorts in New Orleans, LA French Quarter is the SITE OF THE 74™ ANNUAL REUNION OF
THE CREW OF THE SS FELLOWSHIP next June 4-6, 2010. This is a great location in the French Quarter of New Orleans
and the heart of the blues and great LA cuisine. For those who want to come in early, they can tour the French Quarter, catch
some blues, eat Cajun Cuisine, and go to the hotel Spa. The Theme of this event is: "Looking towards the Future" for our
Economy, housing back to normal and the future of the Jaycees. I am encouraging all Mates from the 1970's to Present and their
National Presidents to invite their respective teams to attend as a special reunion. Mate Don E. Jones has agreed to assist with
this Event. We will be at a 4 star diamond hotel in the French Quarter, Intercontinental Hotel & Resorts. The room rate will be
$109/night plus tax. In 2010, the US Jaycees will hold only one meeting per year and we assume all annual events will take
place at this meeting. Hotel Intercontinental 444 ST. CHARLES AVENUE, NEW ORLEANS, LA, 70130. Call 1 877 834 3613
for reservations, ask for the US Jaycee rate. For more information on the Intercontinental Hotel, go to their website
http://www.ichotelsgroup.com/intercontinental/en/gb/reservations/dates-preferences/neworleans. For information on the Jaycee
events and how to get there, go to: http://www.usjaycees.org. The Registration form is included with this LOG with a special
price for Early Bird Registration until Feb 28, 2010. Make your flight and room reservations at the Intercontinental Hotel before

prices go up! Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG

REPORT ON OUR 73" CREW REUNION IN Crystal River, FL Mar 22-24, 2009

Our Welcome aboard reception was held in the hospitality room. Breakfast in the Plantation Inn Dinning room restaurant
honoring the Early CREW members present. Mate Kim Newlin, the Keeper of the LOG opened the Honors Breakfast and turned
over the meeting to Chairman Jeff Dickson. Upon completion, we adjourned to the Den for the Morning Program. Mate Jeff
Dickson led the session which mainly focused on current events which was great. Other members present who spoke were

Mates Bob Lindholm, Moton Crockett, Jimmy Grant, Jim Warren and Bill Robertson. We then adjourned for the Past Presidents
Luncheon where Mate Sam Winer told us some great old war stories about Mate Richard Nixon. After this we adjourned for the
afternoon program in the Den. Panel members and speakers discussed the past and future of Jaycees including Mates Mary
Sawyer, Bob Lindholm, Daryl Watts, and Jim Warren. We adjourned to change for Cocktails in the Hospitality room and on to
the US Jaycees Closing Ceremony in the Magnolia Ballroom. The ceremony was good, although short and finally back to the
hospitality room for a nightcap and friendship. The CREW Fellowship Prayer Breakfast was held in the Den with Mate Daryl



Watts presiding on the topic from our Jaycee Creed, “Faith in God Gives meaning and purpose to Human Life.” A good time
was had by all and the SS Fellowship set sail for the 74™ Crew reunion to dock in June 2010 in New Orleans, LA.

CREW REUNION 2010 HOSPITALITY SUITE SPONSORSHIP

We are once again requesting sponsorships for our Hospitality Suite -- for those Mates that would like to remember a Mate, an
event in their Jaycee life, who cannot attend the Reunion personally, or who simply want to help sponsor the "hospitality" part of
our 74th Reunion. A $100 or more sponsorship will be used to defray the cost of the Hospitality Suite, along with the food and
drink served there. As at the 73" Reunion, a list of the donors and their names will be published in the Reunion Program. The
last Reunion had 6 sponsors, and we are hoping for double that number for New Orleans. Checks should be mailed to the Ship’s
Purser, Mate Dave Atkin at 1600 Elmore Ave; Columbus OH 43224 and made out to "The Crew” with a notation of CREW
Hospitality on the bottom left hand side. We want to thank the following Mates for their generous contributions to the
Hospitality Suite for the 73" Annual Crew Reunion in Crystal River, FL: Moton Crockett, Jeff Dickson, Barcardi Corporation,

and Kim Newlin.

WE NEED YOU HELP!
Production of the LOG is not FREE -- the production and frequency LOG depends on Mates donations. So, please drop a check

made out to “The CREW” and send it to the Ship’s Purser, Mate Dave Atkin; 1600 Elmore AVE; Columbus OH 43224,
Submitted by The Keeper of the LOG. The CREW of the SS Fellowship wishes to thank the following Mates for their generous
donations to Keep our LOG going: Moton Crockett, Col A Park Shaw, Peter Lamberton, Frank Kolb, Chris Vail, Eddie B.

Parker and James Dokken.

e CREW Survey — 2009

Dear CREW Mate,
1. What do you expect from the Annual CREW Reunions?

2. What time of the year is most convenient for you to attend? Spring Summer Fall Winter
3. We would all like to meet close to home. Do you prefer centralized meetings and/or alternative locations?
East Coast Mid West West Coast
4. When we meet, would you prefer a separate meeting and/or joint meeting with? Separate or Joint
If joint, with the Jaycees or JCI Senate Group? Jaycees JCI Senators
5. What would you like added to our next meeting? Tours Speakers Facilities Etc.

6. What top three topics would you like to see covered in the LOG of the SS Fellowship?

7. For our Yahoo E-mail communications site, would you like to receive more communications from all Mates, excluding jokes,

solicitations for money and political promos?
8. Would you’ll like to have an opportunity to purchase a hard copy of the CREW Roster for $25? Yes No

9. What did we forget? Let us know with a note below.

10. Name
Address
City State Zip code
Phone

E-mail address
Brief - Highest two Jaycee Offices Held & years.

PLEASE RETURN THIS SURVEY ASAP. Thanks,
Mate Daryl Watts, Co-Keeper of the Log, 410 SE 3rd ST; Eagle Grove, IA 50533



CREW Roster Update

If you have a new address, phone number or email address, please let me, Mate Kim Newlin know by regular mail or e-mail. My
mail address: 12455 SW 97th CT, Miami FL 33176 or e-mail: jcisenator@msn.com. You may also go to the CREW's website,
http://www.usjccerew.org and complete the CREW Update form to be passed on to the CREW Volunteers to update the database
and keep your records current. If you are a MATE and do not have the username and password, email me, Mate Kim Newlin at
jcisenator@msn.com and request the username and password. I just completed a large update for the CREW Roster and you can
look up old lost Jaycee Friends. As soon as I can verify you are a MATE, I will email you the username and password.
Submitted by Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG.

NEWS AND "NOTES IN A BOTTLE" FROM MATES IN SCATTERED PORTS

Mate John Sellers, Past Texas Jaycee President and National VP lost his grandfather. Condolences can be sent to John at 310
East Circle Drive, Baytown, TX 77521.

Mate Dan MacLaren is the Canadian JCI Senates Webmaster and recently attended the US CI Convention in Atlanta, GA.

The Canadian Annual CREW Meeting was held in May 2009 aboard the Coral Princess while on an Alaska Cruise reported
chairmen Mates Andy Lyons and Dan Faran. There were approximately 95 Canadians and US Mates and Senators aboard
including Mate Bruce Geddes, who served as US JCI Senate Ambassador to Canada JCI Senate, Mate Jumper Davis COB of
the US JCI Senate, Mate Calvin Baerveldt, 35" President of the US JCI Senate.

Mate Stephen Prosenyak reports he has a torn rotor cuff and displaced shoulder bone and now under rehab supervision.

Mate Andy Lyons reports that he and some fellow JCI Senators visited Mate Jim Harmaty who was in the hospital at Erie Cty
Medical Ctr, 462 Grinder ST, RM 508 in Buffalo, NY 14215. Mate Marilyn Cooper reports that Mate Jim had a bad fall in his
home and is now bedridden and will never walk again. The Durham, Ontario, Canada Senate purchased him a computer and are
teaching him to use it. His email is Harmaty31809@gmail.com.

Mate Bruce Geddes and Jean enjoyed a Gourmet Dinner during the holidays at the Coopers including Marilyn Krekorian-
Cooper and Russ, who served as President of the MI Senate in 2008-2009. Bruce was recently elected Treasurer of the US ICI
Senate and was awarded the Ira Moser award as the Outstanding Ambassador.

Mate Wm Macklem and Sen Doug Wight had an excellent article in the Jan 2009 issue (Vol 35 Issue &) of the Canada JCI
Senate Newsletter. It was a confirmation that the Jaycee Organization has had an amazing influence on its members and served
as a springboard to many very successful careers and accomplishments by its members.

Mate Chuck Fries reports that he and Maxine have slowed down and had a relatively quiet year. He did not go to the World
Congress in India or make the CREW Reunions in San Diego and Crystal River but did go to the Canadian JCI Senate CREW
Annual Meeting in Burlington, ON and the US JCI Senate Meetings in Charleston, WV and Atlanta, GA.

Mate AJ Morton sent a 75" b-day note to Mate Barney Ziola and provided him with a story entitled The Seed.

Mate Dick Harrow reports he enjoyed joining our Canadian and other CREW friends on the Alaska Cruise last May and he and
Emily attend the US JCI Senate BOD meeting in Atlanta, GA.

Mate Jeff Davis sends greetings to all and it is always food to keep up with fellow Mates. Mate Jeff reports that seeing names
brings back so many pleasant memories of the good times as we all believed fully in the Jaycee CREED that we all grew up with
in this organization.

Mate George Fraser and wife Barbara celebrated their 70" Wedding Anniversary recently along with Mate Chuck Fries and
Maxine Wallish in attendance. During the celebration Mate Chuck Fries noted that Mate George was a nominee for the Jim
Calder Memorial award (Outstanding Senator) for 2008/09. The late Mate Jim Calder was a good friend of George and the
nomination was a special treat. George joined the US Jaycees 67 years ago. Barbara & Mate George C Fraser, 88854 Highway
101 North, Seaside, OR 97138 or give them a call at (R)503-738-5422.

Mate Daryl Watts reports that the summer is slipping away and they his home-do-list is getting larger. Daryl was at the 73"
CREW Reunion in FL and took a short cruise to Cozumel afterwards. Mate Ray Noxsel was to go with them but Mate Ray had
an accident and broke his ankle, but seems to have finally recovered according to his wife Kathryn. Mate Daryl and Karen had
a great time at the US Jaycee Convention in Atlanta, GA.

Mate Barney Ziola reports that the Canada Meeting of the CREW will be in Kingston, Ontario, May 20-23, 2010 in the Holiday
Inn Waterfront. For more info e-mail: canadiajcisenate(@ shawcable.com.

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Weber who were recently married in Clinton, Iowa. Matt is the stepson of Mate Mike
Sawyer. The marriage also brought Mike a new grandson, Alex Hathaway who is one.

Mate Jeff Lank was elected President Elect for 2010 (90" President) at the US Jaycees TOYA meeting in Orlando, FL. He is
currently serving as a Project Mgr for Wachovia Bank. Congratulations Mate Jeff.

Mate Hardy Smith was the Excitement Seminar Speaker at the US Jaycees Meeting in Orlando, FL.

Mate Andy Andrews suffered a stroke recently. It affected his right side mildly and is at home recuperating with physical
therapy. Congratulations to Mate Andy Andrews and wife Marianne on the birth of their first grandchild, Talulah Jean
Andrews. Little Talulah was born on Father’s Day and weighed 8 1b 15 oz.

Mate Jay Reese is at home bed ridden suffering from Parkinson’s disease. He is on an all-liquid diet. Please keep Jay and

Anne Reese in your prayers.



Diego Armando Martinez, son of Stephanie and Andy Martinez and grandson of Mate Kim Newlin and wife Beverly, passed
away during birth on September 8. A memorial was held at the Victory Church in Lakeland, FL on Sept 20th. Fellow JCI
Senator Mike Phillips, Funeral Director of the Casket Co handled all the arrangements and did an excellent job.

Janet Smith, Granddaughter of Mate John Armbruster’s husband has been nominated by President Obama as Ambassador to
Saudi Arabia. She states, “I know my Grandfather, Mate John Armbruster, would have been delighted to see us continue on with
his fascination with international service.”

Mate Art Butler is now at home suffering with frontal temporal dementia(ftd) which was quite sudden, please keep him in your
prayers. For further information, contact his daughter Carol at cbkidsnus@aol.com

Matthew Cobler, son of former OH Jaycee President and Former US Jaycees NVP, Mate Curt Cobler died on Jan 19, 2009 in
OH.

Mate Larry Kolb's father, Paul H. Kolb, passed away on March 17, 2009. Here is Larry's address: 734 Hobbs Road, Jefferson
City, MO 65109. Our deepest condolences to the Kolb Family.

Mate Marilyn Krekorian-Cooper has completed her chemotherapy for non-Hodgkins Lymphoma with severe anemia. She has
been on these weekly treatments for the last six months after which her treatment will be reassessed. To contact Mate Marilyn:
mcooper9695@comcast.net or Russ: rwacooper4638(@comcast.net or snail mail to 31517 Iroquois Dr, Warren, MI 48088. Keep
Mate Marilyn in your prayers.

Mate Doc Serota’s dad, Arthur Serota, passed away quietly after battling 2 cancers.

Prayers are being asked by one of our newest Mates Leann Ford Smith (MO) for her two new Grandsons — Robert James was
born to her Daughter on a Friday and James Keith III was born to her Son the next day, Saturday. James Keith III has medical
problems and is currently in ICU in Lincoln, NE and will need open heart surgery sometime within the next few months.

June Velten, mother of Mate Ken Velten and Rich Velton and Grandmother of Debbie Velten passed away on Tuesday, May
19, 2009. Our deepest condolences to the Velten Family.

Mate Joe Eller’s Mother Clara Eller passed away recently, Cards can be sent to Joe’s home in FL, Mate Joe Eller, 35234
Condominium Blvd, Zephyrhills, FL 35241. Our deepest condolences to the Eller Family.

Mate Brad Rowan’s Mother-in-law, Elaine Taylor, fell while getting ready for breakfast and was knocked out when she hit
her head on either the bathroom floor and/or toilet. She was taken to the hospital after dad found her and contacted the resident
managers at the retirement home. She has a blood clot that runs from the back of her head to the front above her eyebrows.
Annice Gouveia, mother of Charlie Gouveia #18294 passed away last month, September 15 at the nursing facility where she
resided in Petersburg, IL. She was 96 at the time of here passing. She also was grandmother to Mate Mary Ann Gouveia
Riggs. Mate Mary Ann Riggs, 7204 Sandera Dr, Waco TX 76710 vimariggs@aol.com.

Mate Dick Peterson, 1703 Victory St, Brookings, SD, Mother-In-Law, Catherine Williamson passed away on October 25, 2008.
Mate Chris E. Mumm, past Region X National VP of the US JCI Senate & past NV JCI Senate president: Mate Chris'
brother Hans Mumm passed away Oct. 29, 2008. Mate Chris Mumm #28073, 3815 Moorpark Ct., Sun Valley, NV 89433-
8240. judgemumm@charter.net. And Mate Chris Mumm was hospitalized on July 28 with a blood clot on his lung.

Mate Jim Harmaty is now living in a nursing home. E-Mail harmaty31809@gmail.com. His mailing address is: Jim Harmaty,
Erie County Medical Center - Room 508 Buffalo, New York 14215 (716)893-2138.

Mate Todd and Jean #48061Wilkinson, P’ O Box 29, DeSmet, SD 57231, daughter, Nicole, was united in marriage to Marshall
Meier on June 21. Congratulations on the Marriage of your Daughter.

Mate Bob Gano’s wife Ruth passed away. Our Deepest Condolence to the Gano Family.

Mate Ray Baskette’s 97-year-old mother has been ill, has had some setbacks but is doing better and Mate Ray Baskette and his
wife Ruth Baskette lost her Aunt.

Louisiana Mate Patrick Witty's mother Bonnie P Witty passed away on Monday December 29, 2008.

Mate Steve Sutherland and US JCI National Legal Counsel (2008/09) lost his father to cancer and Dawne (Steve’s wife) broke
her leg in four places. Mate Steve Sutherland and Dawne celebrated the birth of a grandchild #5 on October 14, 2008. Daughter
Holly and her husband Ian McPhail welcomed a new baby boy into this world. His name is Joshua Heath McPhail. He weighed
8 Ibs and 15 oz and was 21 % inches long.

Mate Doug & Jo Ellen Hincker reports 'M A GRANDMA ! Samuel Douglas Frederick Hincker Tuesday, January 6, 2009
Nebraska City, Nebraska, 6 1b 9 oz, 19 1/2 inches long. Congratulations

Mate David Corn, Past President of the MS Jaycees, has been through 3 surgeries for stage 3 Melanoma. He has been
diagnosed with recurrent melanoma and is headed to MD Anderson in Houston TX for treatment. corn67(@aol.com or Mate
David Corn, 431 Fox Bay Dr., Brandon, MS 39047. Please keep him in your Prayers.

Matthew Cobler, son of former Ohio Jaycee President and former USJC NVP Mate Curt Cobler and Patty Cobler #54280,
died Jan. 19, 2009 in Ohio. 1252 Holly Hill Drive Miamisburg, Ohio 45342,

Mate Bob Scott, former Governor of NC passed away on Jan 24, 2009 in the early morning hours. Sympathy cards can be
mailed to Jessie Ray Scott at 1800 Cherry Lane Rd, Haw River, NC 27258.

Pat Gotsch, bride of GA Mate Bob Gotsch is recovering slowly from shoulder replacement surgery.

Mate Chad Anderson has recovered from his accident when he broke his neck. Chad Anderson ochad@infowest.com.



Mate Ray Noxsel fell and broke his leg. He has pretty much recuperated from this and pneumonia but missed the 73 CREW
Reunion in Crystal River, FL last March. Mate Ray & Catherine Noxsel, 1262 Las Vistallas LN, Lake San Marcos CA 92078 ,
760-744-9448, noxsel@aol.com.

Past President of IL, Father/Mate Fred Fischer was hospitalized over Halloween. On Oct 30, 2008, his blood pressure fell to
60 over 40. He got out of the Hospital on Sunday Nov 2 in time for the Football game.

Mate Brad Rowan’s wife Sharon’s Mother, Elaine Taylor is now in the Madonna Rehab Center in NE where hopefully she
will regain her memory and faculties with therapy. She was sleeping for almost two weeks after her fall and now has woken up.
Keep them in your Prayers.

Mate Jim Meredith’s wife Pam Meredith was hospitalized for a broken hip after falling at home.

Past State Minnesota Jaycees President 1956, Mate Wayne Field, passed away. He is also a Minnesota JCI Senator Wayne Field
#185, 3420 Heritage Dr. Edina, MN 55435

Mate Kevin Alson wife Edith’s (65606) Mother Passed away recently.

Mate J Rogers Vein passed away March 4, 2009. He was originally from OH. At the time of his death, he was living in MO.
Mate Don Robertson’s mother Carol Robertson, Netawaka, KS passed away at Age 85 and had 4 children 3 boys 1 daughter.
Mate Don Robertson, P O Box 1050, Lakin, KS 67860.

Mate Louis, Past Michigan President is recovering in University of Michigan, Ann Arbor from a liver transplant.
Congratulations to Senators Kathy #66103 and Mate Wes Kam (64398) on the birth of their daughter, Brianna Lani Keiko
Kam. Little Brianna was born July 26 and weighed 5 Ib 15.9 oz.

Mate Teri-Lyn Koch would appreciate your prayers for her mother who underwent brain surgery August 4.

Congratulations to Senators Diane #48476 and Mate Calvin Baerveldt (36419) on the birth of their third granddaughter, Molly
Elizabeth Waggoner on August 12. Little Molly weighed inat 7 1b 11 oz.

Mate Mossy White #41299 had a heart catheterization and two stints installed on August 21, 2009. Wishes for a speedy
recovery can be sent to Mossy at 149 Maitland Court, Clemmons, NC 27012.

Charles Baltuskonis, father of Sue Pasquale and father-in-law of Mate Jack, passed away on August 20, 2009. Pasquales at
39 Balsam Ridge Circle, Wallingford, CT 06492. Our Deepest Condolences to the Pasquale Family.

The father of past JCI World President and Mate Phil Berry passed away recently. Condolences can be sent to Phil at 13648
Pinnacle Gardens Circle, Louisville, KY 40245.

Mate Jerry McCoy lost his mother on August 12.

Mate Bob Lindholm spent some time in Sweden this summer. There was a nice article about Mate Bob Lindholm the
Hollywood actor in their local paper. It is all in Sweedish so I won’t quote it here but put in the CREW’s archives and have
available in the CREW Hospitality Room in New Orleans, LA in June 2010.

Mate Paula Testrake’s new email address is Ptestrake(@roadrunner.com.

Mate Gary Thorud is currently serving as President of Hospice Caring in Gaithersburg, MD. garyt@hospicecaring.org

Mate Bobby Roberts lives in Panama City, FL and owns his own Financial Planning Co. broberts@knology.net

Mate Lewis R. Timberlake of Stamford TX is a Specialist in Success and is know as the Million-dollar-a-year salesman in Life
Insurance and President of his own co. Paul Harvey once called Mate Lewis, “America’s Apostle of Optimism.”

Mate Bruce Rector is still putting out his inspiring Monday Morning Messages and you too can get these by email by
contacting him at brucearector@aol.com.

Mate Tom Coderre is currently Chief of Staff of the Office of Senate President of RI.

Mate Bill Russell is currently President and CEO for the Lake Norman Chamber of Commerce in NC.

Mate Lewis Walker is promoting his network. For more info contact him at lewismwalke@hughes.net.

Mate Kevin Cullinane regrets he could not make our last CREW Reunion and recently got married to Mairead in Aug of 2008.
Congratulations.

Mate Jill Brandt serves as Lead IT Proj Mgr for Qwest Info Technologies. jbrandts@msn.com.

Mate Debbie Holbrook of Valencia CA is Yield Mgt Analyst for Princess Cruises. debholbrook@yahoo.com.

Mate John Steinbauer is President of Steinbauer Assoc Commercial and Industrial Real Estate Specialists and former Sec

General for JCI. john@steinbauer.com
Mate Gib Garrow is currently serving as Dir of Econ Dev for the Neosho Area Chamber of Commerce in Neosho, MO.

gib@neoschocc.com

Mate Frank Ziebell of Dallas TX and Edic report that they regret not being at the last CREW Reunion.

Mate Charles W. Cannaday regrets that he could not be at this years CREW Reunion and offers his condolences to the Mate
Wayne Field Family.

Mate Benny Ellerbe is currently serving as Exec Dir of Optimist Intl in St Louis MO. http://www.optimist.org.

Mate Wayne Fields stepdaughter who typed our Blue Book is setting up a Camp for the Autistic on a ranch in Montana that was
left to her by Mate Wayne. It is know as Erik’s Ranch. http://www.eriksranch.org. Contact her at kathryn@eriksranch.org.
Mate Tony Dominiec reports that he has retired. Tonyrunner@tx.rr.com.

Mate Tom Donnelly recently had back surgery and is recovering. He is currently working as a consultant for Akerman
Senterfitt. Tom.donnley@akerman.com.



Mate Jay Robinson reports that Jaycees Changed his Life and will hopefully be able to come to a Crew Reunion in the near

future. jayarkia@aol.com.

Mate Gary Harkless has been found. He is Preconstruction Dir MEP services for McCarthy Building Companies and will be
retired soon to Spearfish, SC. gharkless@mcccarthy.com.

Mate John Prozinski reports he is now Director of Audit Services Inc. jprozinski@verizon.net.

Mate Sam Winer reports I had a mistake in the last Issue that Mate Randy Avon/FL marched #1 in 1972 in Atlanta, GA not
1971 for he/ WV Marched #1 in 1971 in Portland OR. Samwiner3@gmail.com.

Mate Mike Sawyer has a new job as Director of the Library in Lake Charles, LA.

Mate Lars Hajslund recently sent me an email asking for help in finding Mate Viggo Hansen of Denmark.
lars@keys2passion.com.

Mate Jean-Claude Feraud of Mimet France is alive and well and was looking for Mate Kjell Peterson’s

email(Kjell. Peterson@westsweden.se) in Brussels Belgie or www.westsweden.se. Jean_claude.feraud@club-internet.fr

Mate Barry Kennedy reports that Mate Norman Krivosha has retired and moved to Naples, FL(239-417-3212).
bkennedy@hechamber.com.

Mate Patrick M Sheridan and PP of the MI Jaycees has been found and a retired Farmer living in Monkton, MD.
patrickmsheridan@aol.com

Mate Sam F Seever is VP Legal Services for MDS Pharma Services in Lincoln NE. sam.sever@mdsinc.com.

Mate G. Workman is Lead Account for Qwest Communications in La Vista NE. David.workman@qwest.com.

Mate Lowell D Thompson, PP of the MN Jaycees 1970/71 has been found. Barb-lowell@juno.com.

Mate Sam J. Chase has his own Law Offices of Sam J. Chase, P.C. in Abilene, TX. chaselaw(@camalott.com.

Mate Jeffrey D. Dickson, CEO of Eautoclaims HQ in FL and served as Chairman for the 73" Annual CREW Reunion.
jdickson@eAutoclaims.com

Mate Randy Avon is Sr VP and Dir of Trade Center Development Corp (TGDC) and most recently became CEO for Gateway
Intl Trading Partners LLC based in Ft Lauderdale FL. KapaluaNui@aol.com.

Mate Karen Kopp-Voshel is SIMS Action Officer, Dir of Public Works at Fort Campbell, KY. Karen.kopp@us.army.mil.
Mate Robert “Bones” Glandt reports he has retied to Georgetown TX after practicing dentistry for 36 years in Scottsbluff, NE.
beglandt@gmail.com.

Mate Bob Cox has been found living in Wilmington, NC. Rcoxl15@ec.rr.com.

Mate David H Senjem is a Republican Senator for District 29 in St Paul, MN and in 2006 was chosen as Senate Minority
Leader and works for Mayo Clinic. Sen.david.senjem(@senate.mn. Congratulations.

Mate Moton Crockett is serving as Trustee for the US Jaycee Foundation and in Orlando FL recently for the US Jaycee
Meeting and TOY A banquet.

Mate John Ihrig extends a large thank you for all that attend the CREW Reunion in San Diego CA in Sept 2008 and hopes that
all found San Diego’s hospitality more than you expected. He feels that CREW members across the US should share their
Jaycee experience with their local Jaycee Chapters. With the hope that it will motivate them to get the same joys that we all
received from the organization.

Mate/COL A Park Shaw Jr was recently Honored for service to the infantry which was reported in the NE Valley Living
Newspaper, Aug 21, 2008 in Scottsdale AZ.

Mate Hiroshi Maeda, 1970 JCI President reports he is now serving as Japan Jaycee Senior Club as honorary chairman. He
reports he was fortunate enough to meet Mates John Armbruster, Andy Munganast, Phil Pugsley. His Jaycee club currently has
about 3,000 members. Very best wishes for you and your Mates for a successfully Reunion and for healthy and happy voyage of
the SS Fellowhip. Je-seniorclub@oregano.ocn.en.jp.

I recently got a letter from Ernest Fritz Hollings, former Governor of SC that he would not be able to be at our CREW Reunion
at Mate Johnny Davis’ request due to the poor health of his wife Patsy. He is currently active in the Hollings Cancer Center in
Charleston, SC.

John W. “Jack” Smith has recently joined Wicker Smith in 2006 in Fort Lauderdale, FL. He got his Law Degree from Nova
SE Univ. He is the Great Grandson of our Founder, Mate John Armbruster. jsmith@wickersmith.com.

Mate A John Smither of Mechanicsburg PA has published his book entitled: “From Here To There and Back Again.” He sent
more information than I can report here but calls it the “Smither Saga.” FYI, contact him at 665 Willow WY, Mechanisburg PA
17055 or call him at 717-691-1158.

Mate Harold J. Salfen of Dallas TX has published his book, “In Honor and Service.” This is about one Man’s Journey
Honoring God, Family and Country, pursuing dreams, Airline President, OYM, and dedicated husband and Father of the Year.
For more information contact Hal at his email hal@salfen.com.

Mate Jim Morgan and classmate of the Keeper of the LOG at Guilford College was named 2008 Distinguished Alumnus by
Stamford Univ’s Cumberland School of Law. The award recognizes a law graduate who has given exceptional service to the
community and profession. Congratulations Mate Jim from the CREW of the SS Fellowship.

Lastly, I recently found NNDB which tracks notable Jaycee leaders of the World. http://www.nndb.com/org/839/000041716/.
Take a look-see, very interesting. More about who is in this in the next issue since I am running out of room?

Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG.



HEAR YE! HEAR YE!.........CALLING ALL CREW MEMBERS.

The Fourth Addendum of the Blue Book is headed to print to be distributed in New Orleans, LA. If your biography is not part of
the original printing or the 2™ or 3 Addendums, please take the time to do it now for this is the last addendum. We have less
than 150 biographies from the many thousands of CREW members. I would like to see the 2010 addendum have over 50
biographies. The information that you need to provide is as follows in a free flow format: Name, Spouse's Name, Address,
OFFICES HELD, SHARE YOUR THOUGHTS ABOUT THE JAYCEE(S) - WHO INSPIRED YOU THE MOST, DESCRIBE
TWO OF THE MOST SIGNIFICANT JAYCEE EVENTS IN YOUR LIFE, TELL US ABOUT YOUR FUTURE VISION FOR
THE JAYCEES. By providing this information it will be similar to the original printing. You can send this information to
maryearl@swbell.net or Mary Sawyer, 747 Oak Hall Lane, Ballwin, MO 63021. If you have questions please feel free to
send me an email or call me at 636-861-1547. If I am not there leave a message and I will get back to you as quickly as possible.
DEADLINE IS April 1, 2010. ORDER YOUR COPY of the BLUE Book TODAY!!! Send a check for $50 to Mary Sawyer,
747 Oak Hall Lane, Ballwin, MO.

DAVEY JONES LOCKER
We have lost 43 Mates since the last LOG was published in Nov 2008. I have received obituaries and information on some that [

will discuss briefly. First. Mate Lillian Brownfield wife of Mate Bill Brownfield who wrote our Jaycee Creed passed away May
20, 2009 in Columbus, OH. Mate J Rogers Vien passed away Mar 4, 09 who was son of H Grady Vien, President of the US
Jaycees, 1927/28. Mate Wayne Field who was Co-Keeper of the LOG(Historian) and published our Blue Book passed away
February 24, 2009 in Edina, MN. He was owner of Heritage of Edina which was the largest privately held Assisted Living
facility in MN and he lived in the PH there. Wayne had hoped to live to 100 but reached 87 after a short fight with liver cancer.
Mate Ed Annis and good friend passed away Sept 14, 2009. He was a past President of the Tallahassee Jaycees in 1941/42 and
past President of the AMA in 1963/64 and close personal friend of Mate Benson Skelton, cousin of Red Skelton, who is the
oldest living Mate of the CREW and will be 105 on Nov 26, 2009. Mate Terrence McCann who was a retired Exec Dir of
Toastmaster International for 26 years passed away on June 7, 2006 from mesothelioma and former Olympic gold medalist
wrestler and home chapter of San Ana, CA. Mate John Flieder passed away after a long battle with kidney failure and cancer
on June 30, 2008. Mate John was a former VP of Marketing at Allstate Insurance co and one of the top marketing experts in the
Nation. He was living at the Columbia, CA at the time of his death and his home chapter was Sacaremento, CA. Mate Bob
Scott of Burlington Jaycees passed away Jan 23, 2009. He was a past Governor of NC and son of former Governor and US
Senator Kerr Scott. He was also a family fiend and nephew of of the Late Jim Scott my (Kim Newlin’s) Uncle. Lastly Mate
Jim Calder and Hall of Famer from MA passed away on May 9° 2009 and has a US JCI Senate Award named after him.
Submitted by Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG.

LIST OF MATES REPORTED DECEASED OCT 21, 2008 TO SEPT 30, 2009

NAME HOME CHAPTR LAST JC OFFICE - YEAR SPOUSE DECD
EDWARD R ANNIS TALLAHASSEE, FL PRESIDENT, TALL. - 1941/42 BETTY 9/14/09
DAVID ASHER PINEVILLE, KY PRESIDENT, PINEVILLE - 1957/58 MARGIE 1998
CODY BAILEY FT PIERCE, FL PRESIDENT, FL JAYCEES - 1963/64 1/22/07
RICHARD L BRANTNER RICHMOND, IN VP, JCI - 1975/76 7/02/04
JOHN F BRENNER CHARLESTON, SC VP, US JAYCEES - 1945/46 BETTY

FONDA C BROWN SCOTTSELUFF, NE DIR, US JAYCEES - 1938/39 CECIL 2003
MILDRED FROST BROWN BURLINGTON, NC PRESIDENT, NC JAYCEES - 1945/46 CLAYTON W FROST 10/6/97
LILLIAN T BROWNFIELD COLUMBUS, OH C WILLIAM BROWNFIELD 5/20/09
FRANK A BUTLER JR TEMPLE, TX PRESIDENT, TX JAYCEES - 1947/48 NETTA 6/19/02
JIM CALDER WESFORD, MA REG I VP, USJC SENATE - 2002/03 JANET (8/25) 5/09/09
MARSHALL W COBLEIGH NASHUA, NH NVP, US JAYCEES - 1961/62 2009
TOMMY COOK BAYTOWN, TX TREAS., US JAYCEES - 1954/55 11/17/98
WILLIAM O COOPER DALLAS/AUSTIN, TX PRESIDENT, TX JAYCEES - 1938/39 11/04/90
DONALD ELDRIDGE MT VERNON, WA VP, US JAYCEES - 1950/51 NANCI 10/16/07
WAYNE FIELD EDINA/NEW BRIGHTON, MN Co-Keeper LOG(HISTORIAN)-2003/PRES MARIA 2/24/09
JOHN J FLIEDER SACRAMENTO, CA PRESIDENT, SACRAMENTO JC-1960/61 BOBBIE ANNE 6/30/08
CHARLES H GABUS SHENANDOAH/AUBURN, NE PRESIENT, NE JAYCEES - 1952/53 FRANCES (DECD} 10/23/08
DUKE A GARRISON CLEVELAND, OH VP, US JAYCEES - 1954/55 FLORENCE 8/10/06
GROVER GOUKER HANOVER, PA VP, US JAYCEES - 1958/59 5/16/09
ART KLEIN PHILADELPHIA, PA COMMISS. DIR(AWDS), JCI - 1960/61 2009

DAN MANGEOT FRANKFORT, KY NVP, US JCS - 1975/76 DECD
BILL(WM) G McDANEL DALLAS, TX PRESIDENT, TX JAYCEES - 1950/51 CLARICE (DECD) 10/27/08
FRED F MORGAN CORPUS CHRISTIE, TX DIR, US JAYCEES - 1940/41 KATERINE (DECD) 5/12/99
W GLENN MUNCY TOPEKA, KS PRESIDENT, KS JAYCEES NELLIE (DECD) 8/13/99
RONALD G O'BRIEN FAIRFIELD, IA NVP, US JAYCEES - 1963/64 DECD
LEROY OBER NORFOLK, VA VP, US JAYCEES - 1936/37 KATHLEEN (DECD)

STANLEY ORWIG MARSHALL/ALBION, MI KATHRYN (DECD) 2005



LESLIE K PERROTT JR
RICHARD B RAY

BILLY R RHYNES
RAYMOND E ROBERTS
CHARLES R RODERMEL
THOMAS F RUFFIN
JOHN SANDMEYER

JACK SANFORD JR
ROBERT W SCOTT
GEORGE E SNYDER
ROGERS J VIEN
CHARLES E WAMFLER
WALT WIESEMAN
LAWRENCE D WOODWORTH
JAMES F WYMORE

JAN YOST

AUSTRALIA

MACON, GA

TULSA, OK
ARLINGTON, TX
CHEYENNE, WY
SHREVEPORT, L
KLAMATH FALLS, OR
SPOKANE, WA
BURLINGTON, NC
HAGERSTOWN, MD

E COLUMBUS, OH
SHORT HILLS, NJ
HUNTSVILLE, AL
KENT, WA

PARADISE VALLEY, AZ
PHOENIX, AZ

PRESIDENT, JCI WORLD - 1961/62

US CONGRESSMAN, GA 3RD D - 1983/93
NVP, US JAYCEES - 1971/72
PRESIDENT, TX JAYCEES - 1952/53
VP, US JAYCEES - 1959/60

VP, US JAYCEES - 1959/60
PRESIDENT, OR JAYCEES - 1948/49

GOVERNOR, STATE OF NC - 1969/73

PRESIDENT, E COLUMBUS OH - 1964/65

VP, US JAYCEES - 1956/57

PRESIDENT, US JC WOMEN - 1976/77

NOMINATION TO “THE CREW OF THE S S FELLOWSHIP”
Address to the Keeper of the LOG, name of nominee, address, phone nos, email, spouse, etc. Give a brief summary of Jaycee
Career and dates including National, State, and Local Chapter Offices held, awards, etc. Post Jaycee Career including JCI
Senate, Jaycee Foundations and Alumni Groups such as Corps, etc. Name of Nominator, Signature and Date signed. Make a
check payable to “The CREW” accompanying the nomination of a new Mate has been customary since the inception of THE
CREW of the S S Fellowship. Mail to: Mate Daryl Watts, Co-Keeper of the LOG(Chaplin/Nominations); 410 SE 3" ST; Eagle

Grove 1A 50533-2402.

DON'T LET THE SS FELLOWSHIP SINK
All the Mates of the CREW of the SS Fellowship got their start thru the Jaycees to learn leadership and management skills. I
have heard many tell stories at CREW meetings over the years on how their time in the Jaycees was the best time of their lives
and gave them the skills to become successful in life. Now the CREW of the SS Fellowship needs you to consider us as a part of
your Estate Plan to help keep the SS Fellowship afloat so that we can continue our Friendships thru the LOG and fellowship at
Annual Reunions. Just don't forget your roots, leave a little to help the CREW's Treasury to Keep the SS Fellowship on a

smooth and steady course.

BETTY
JUANITA B
BAREARA J
CAROL

EMMA EVELYN

JESSIE
DOROTHY
SHIRLEY
JANET BROWN

JACQUE W YOST

Submitted by Mates Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG and Calvin Baerveldt, Co-Keeper of the LOG(Editor)

2004
5/29/99
10/07/03
7/15/90
2/18/07
4/30/09
DECD
DECD
1/23/09
DECD
3/04/09
10/27/00
DECD
DECD
10/05/04
5/06/05



74™ CREW REUNION, June 4-6, 2010. Intercontinental Hotel and Resorts (a 4 Star
Diamond Hotel), 444 ST Charles Ave; New Orleans, LA 70130. For Reservations call

877-834-3613. Cost per room is $109 per night plus tax.

NAME SPOUSE or GUEST(s)
ADDRESS CITY STATE _ ZIP
PHONES(H) (C) E-

MAIL

REUNION FULL REGISTRATION (per person)*

Postmarked Now thru March 31, 2010(Early Bird) ~ $200 X =$

Postmarked April 1 thru April 30,2010 $225 X =$

Postmarked after May 1, 2010 & at New Orleans $250 X =9
PARTIAL REGISTRATION (per person)*

Registration Fee (Required for Partial Registration) $25 X =9

Friday Night “Welcome Aboard Reception” @ 7pm Included in above

Saturday “Honors Breakfast” & Program $25 X =9

Saturday “Past President’s Luncheon” & Program $50 X =3

Saturday “Recognition & Banquet” $75 X =$

Sunday “Fellowship Prayer Breakfast” $25 X =$

MAIL COMPLETED REGISTRATION FORM* & CHECK payable to CREW

REUNION 2010 for § to Mate Dave Atkin, CREW Purser, 1600 Elmore

Ave; Columbus, OH 43224. *SORRY NO REFUNDS AFTER May 15, 2010!

REUNION HOSPITALITY SUITE SPONSORSHIP**
If you would like to become a SPONSOR of the 2010's 74" CREW Reunion Hospitality Suite,
complete the following and make your check payable to CREW Reunion 2010 and note
“Hospitality” on your Check. (Mail your check to Mate, Dave Atkin, CREW Purser, 1600
Elmore Ave; Columbus, OH 43224.) PS We need a minimum of $1500 to cover room and hospitality.

SPONSOR NAME in Honor of
with a Sponsorship of $100 or more $
BUSINESS SPONSOR in Honor of

GOLD SPONSOR of $500 or more $

PLATINUM SPONSOR OF $1,000 or more $
** Recognition will be provided our Sponsors and their Honorees though E-mail Posts, The

LOG, and the Printed Reunion Program. Write any remarks on the reverse side. For questions
Contact Mate Kim Newlin, Keeper of the LOG (@ jcisenator@msn.com or 305-238-6738.




| m The Umted States

Dear Jaycees Supporter,

First of all, I would like to personally ‘“Thank You’ for your past generosity and your understanding of supporting the Junior
Chamber Movement through the U.S. Jaycees Foundation.

With your help, we continue to support the U. S. Junior Chamber Local Chapters and its members with financial grants that
help fund the Local Presidents Summit/Leadership Academy, the Board of Directors Retreat and a Chapter Assistance
Program. We are particularly proud of our association with the State Presidents Summit/Leadership Academy where State
President’s and up to 200 local presidents and state leaders from across the United States get together in Tulsa in January for

a very unique training opportunity.

We continue to actively educate U. S. Junior Chamber members and alumni about the purpose of the Foundation. As a
result, a greater number of Jaycees and Jaycee alumni have become members of the Foundation. The Hall of Leadership
Program continues to recognize many Jaycee Alumni for their continued contributions to society beyond their Jaycee years.

The U.S. Jaycees Foundation is funded solely by donations from people like you. We know you receive many solicitations
for donations. As you make your charitable decisions this year, please remember what impact your favorite project had on
your community. We’re sure you will agree that your involvement in the Jaycees provided you with many meaningful
memories of the projects you worked on and the friendships that still exist today.

Your gift is vitally important to providing those same opportunities today, as we work to provide support for the U. S. Junior
Chamber movement, programs and training through the Foundation. With your gift, you help support critical services to
Junior Chamber members and chapters throughout the country.

At this time, we are compiling information for a “Foundation Contributors” plaque to be displayed in the U. S. Junior
Chamber Headquarters in Tulsa. Would you please help us by insuring we have an accurate report of your total amount of
contributions over the years? Please let us know either by phone to Sheri at the Headquarters at 1-800-529-2337 ext 441 or
include a note with this year’s contribution. We want to make sure that we do not miss anyone and that we have you in the

right gifting category.
Thank you again for your help in achieving the Foundations mission:

“Preservation of the Past — Inspiration for the Future”.

Please send your tax deductible contribution to:

The U.S. Jaycees Foundation Annual Fund
c/o Financial Department
7447 S. Lewis Ave.
Tulsa, OK 74136-6839

In the spirit and stewardship of Jaycees ? f‘) o
( E “"-. ll ——
Lo A Porisk \Cy ) L=

Lisa A. Parrish, CPA Raj Nadkarni, GISP
86™ National President US Jaycees Foundation
Project Chairman Chairman
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